
 
TO:  Rosedale-Rio Bravo Water Storage District Board of Directors 
  Agenda Item 7.a.i   
 
FROM: Dan W. Bartel 
 
DATE:  July 8, 2025 
 
RE:  Onyx Ranch Operations Report 
 
Discussion: 
Staff has: 

• Continued operation of conveyance facilities 
• USGS did not verify South Fork station in June. 
• Staff stream gaged twice during the month. 
• Staff continued coordinating with KRI’s on starting project flows as soon as possible 
• Staff once again requested KRI’s to move water on February 7, 2025. RRB could have 

put an additional 6,000 AF down the river channel through Bakersfield and into severely 
overdrafted Kern Subbasin so far in 2025, but for KRI’s blocking requests. 

 
South Fork flows downstream of Bloomfield averaged 62 cfs plus calculated accretions of 7 cfs, 
for a total average flow of about 69 cfs.  
 

 
 



 
 


